
LONDON BOROUGH OF TOWER HAMLETS
Pre-Decision Question - Overview and Scrutiny Committee – 21st July, 2016

Cabinet Report Question / Response

Item 5.7 Addendums to Character 
Appraisals and Management Plans

Question: The Committee wanted to know what consultation there has been by officers 
with ward members regarding the Addendums to Character Appraisals and Management 
Plans for the 6 conversation areas?

Response: The Addendums were the subject of extensive consultation from the 23rd 
Nov 2015-18th Jan 2016. Ward members were not individually consulted in the 
preparation of these Addendums. However consultation events were publicised in East 
End Life and the Council’s website and letters were sent to residents in all the 
Conservation Areas under review. In addition, the Addendums and the consultation was 
discussed at 20 January 2016 Council meeting under Petitions, Questions and Motions. 
As such, ward members would have been aware of the consultation undertaken for the 
Addendums.

The Addendums are additional informational to supplement the existing Character 
Appraisal and Management Plans and do not constitute a material change in direction to 
the original content. The 6 Addendums under consideration provides clarity where roof 
and rear extensions may be considered appropriate without impacting harmfully on the 
character and appearance of the Conservation Areas.
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